Glencoe Neighborhood Homeowners’ Association
Minutes of Trustees Meeting September 16, 2008
A meeting of the trustees of the Glencoe Neighborhood Homeowners’ Association (“GNHA”) was called to order on Tuesday, September 16, 2008, by president Joe Verderber at 6:05 p.m. at the Fisher home.  In attendance were Pam Fisher, George Gates, Doug Mory, and  Ray Jirousek.  A quorum was therefore present.

Ray gave the Treasurer’s report.   All homeowners are current with their dues payments.  Liquid assets total approximately $29,700.  Certificates of deposit total approximately $178,634.  Dues began being paid September 1 on two new units on West Glencoe.  Therefore, we will receive four months’ revenue in 2008 from those units.

George indicated that State Termite and Pest Solutions sprayed unit perimeters today, September 16.  We are still being charged for only 28 units.

Ray indicated that there has been no work done on the gutters since we last met.  George’s previous suggestion of looking into screens for all units’ gutters has not been advanced, but George said we should compare the one-time installation cost to what we currently pay for three gutter cleanings a year.  (It is understood that we would still need at least an annual gutter cleaning.)  George went to 6” gutters and had screens installed at the same time on his own home, with a total cost of $1,000. 

The pothole still remains on West Glencoe.  George will call Perrin Asphalt and ask if we are on their schedule.

Regarding re-staining: of the units scheduled for 2008 (DiCarlo, Martha, Manning, Scherba, and Verderber) only Scherba still needs done.  However, there are still some front doors to do (Gates).
The Leaventons called Joe to report that a large tree fell just short of their deck during the winds last Sunday night.  The tree is in the common area, so the Association should do the cleanup.  Ray indicated that Ron Dawson is coming to his home on Friday, September 19, to do some work, so Ray will ask Ron to deal with the Leaaventons tree and bill the Association.  No other storm damage has been reported.

Dredging of the ponds in the neighborhood  is still scheduled to be done.

Joe indicated that Turfscape is recommending aeration of all the lawns ($1,050) and over-seeding ($1,795).  

There was discussion regarding eliminating the re-roofing reserve.  We discussed that the reserve was originally set up to provide for the replacement of common roofs, but because of the way the cluster neighborhood developed, there were no common roof areas.  Further, it was noted that many homeowners have already had to do partial roof repairs for various reasons, including flashing, moisture barriers and spot leaks.  It is not uncommon for homeowners to ask if these repairs are covered by the reserve.  They have been deemed not to be covered.  The reserve has been defined to be for replacement of the entire roof when necessary.  Only once has this been required.  That was an instance where the shingles on the Mayher house were determined by a roofing contractor, and later confirmed by the manufacturer (CertainTeed) to have prematurely failed.  The class action suits against CertainTeed claimed that bad shingle batches had been manufactured in the late 1980s and early 1990s.  The Mayher house fit that timeframe.  Discussions dealt with determining which other homes might be at risk of having possibly faulty shingles.  Consensus was reached that any homes built during any part of the 1990s might be at risk and therefore should receive special consideration regarding the distribution of cash from the elimination of the reserve.  To embody this, the discussion centered on returning to existing homeowners the entire portion of their dues contributions that funded the re-roofing reserve.  Non-original owners of homes built in the 1990s would receive the money they have contributed to the reserve for the time they have lived there, as well as the contributions made by the previous owners.
The following motion was made by Joe Verderber:

Effective January 1, 2009

(1) a reserve for re-roofing will no longer be maintained

(2) monthly homeowners’ dues will be adjusted down to accommodate the elimination of the reserve

(3) existing reserve funds will be returned to the homeowner of record under the following formula:  
a. To current owners at an annual rate of $400 for every year they have been paying dues 

b. In homes listed as first usable or sold during the 1990s and no longer occupied by the original owners, contributions made to the reserve by the previous owner will also be paid to the current owner
(4) Refunds will take place during the first quarter of 2009 when funds are available from matured Association Certificate of Deposit.

The motion was seconded by Doug Mory.  A vote was taken and the motion unanimously passed by the quorum present.

A notice to all homeowners regarding the elimination of the reserve, the refunds of cash to homeowners of record as of December 31, 2008, and the reduction of dues (if any, after consideration of a draft budget for 2009) will be sent via email sometime in December.  Joe Verderber will draft that communication and will circulate it to all trustees for editing before it is sent.  Joe will also prepare a list of refund payments and will proof that with Ray Jirousek before publishing it.

There was discussion of the proposed landscape plan.  Doug days it could be perceived as trying to slide something in under the noses of the homeowners.  Ray volunteered to recuse himself from voting.  Pam agreed with Doug and indicated she is against the plan.  Joe and George favored the planning.  The issue was tabled for now, since dredging of the upper pond will require heavy equipment access where the proposed plantings would go.  Consideration will be given to delaying action until after the next annual meeting, when tree planting or alternatives, such as beautification plantings near the upper waterfall, can be discussed with homeowners.
The next Trustees’ meeting will be held Tuesday, January 20, 2009, at 6:00 p.m. at the Mory house.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:35 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Pam Fisher
